
“The not-importants of life” 
 
 
As soon as I typed in “not-importants” in the title, the spell checker in my computer raised the red 
flag.  Although I realize that the rules of grammar and vocabulary dictate I use the word, 
“unimportant”; I will continue to say it my way.  Calling something “not-important” seems to be a 
stronger more emphatic description than calling something “unimportant”.   
 
Now that we’ve got all that straightened out, I’d like us to consider the “not-importants” of our 
everyday lives.  Today is Friday, January 2, 2009.  Judging by the lack of traffic on the roads while 
driving to work this morning, it appears that quite a few people decided to extend their New Year’s 
holiday into a four day weekend.  I seem to do my best thinking while driving to work.  As many of 
you know, I prefer taking the side streets rather than the freeway each weekday morning.  It gives 
me time to enjoy the ride, relax, and spend time thinking about things. 
 
I think it’s important for each of us to take time in our busy lives for deliberate thought.  Spending 
a quiet moment alone, free from distractions, just to think about things is very beneficial.  We 
always seem to be in a reactive state of mind while going about our affairs in life.  We make 
decisions and come to conclusions about matters without really giving them much thought.  
Another time I particularly enjoy is when I sit in a comfortable chair on my back patio when the 
weather permits.  I’ll watch the birds at the feeder and relax in the quietness.  I’ll spend time in 
thought.  It helps me to sort things out, make better decisions, and focus on what is important. 
 
As I was driving this morning, a thought struck me.  I realized just how much wasted time and 
energy we devote to the “not-importants” of life.  This is not about what is wrong or right.  It’s not 
about making radical, unrealistic New Year resolutions.  It’s about all of those little things we focus 
on and trip over each day that are simply “not-important”.  I’ve come up with a few examples of 
what I’m referring to.   
 
How often do we find ourselves trying to prove we’re right and someone else is wrong?  Who 
really cares?  Is that really important?  No, it is not.  How many times do we go out of our way to 
impress people or call attention to ourselves?  Is it absolutely necessary that everyone knows 
about the good things we may do?  Do we help others or go the extra mile in order to receive 
recognition or reward?  Accolades and praise is a big “not-important” of life.  If someone gets 
ahead of us on the road or we miss that traffic light by seconds, is that really important?  I think 
not.   
 
Being first and being right all the time is the bane of our society.  Is being first and right more 
important than friendships and relationships?  Social status, financial superiority, and owning 
more things can be included in our list of the “not-importants”.  I could go on and on with more 
examples, but I won’t.  I suggest that each one of us be honest and make a complete list of our 
“not-importants”.  It’s really quite amazing when we realize just how many “not-importants” we 
allow to exist.  Many of these things are the real cause of our anxiety and worry.  How often do 
these stupid things trip us up?  The quality of our lives is limited when we give priority to those 
“not-importants”. 
 
After making that list, might I suggest that we all write down something important that we should 
direct our attention too?  Let’s try to cancel each “not-important” with an “important”.  I believe that 
shifting our focus away from the “not-importants” can only improve our state of mind and the 
quality of everyday life.  Think about this, won’t you?  You’ll be glad you did. 


